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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.     

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your application on its merits.  A three-

member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 2 

September 2025.  The names and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon request.   

Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

You enlisted in the Naval Reserve for a period of six years on 28 January 1964.  On 8 June 1965, 

you were ordered to two years (24 months) active duty service.  You were directed to report to 

Commanding Officer,  on 13 July 1965 for 

outfitting, classification and further assignment by the Chief of Naval Personnel.  On 6 July 

1965, you were transferred to Commanding Officer,  

 for an examination to determine your physical fitness for active duty and for further 

assignment and or transfer, if found to be qualified.  On 13 July 1965, you entered on 24 months 

voluntary general service.   

 

However, on 21 July 1965, you were referred for a medical evaluation due to persistent 

hypertension.  On 23 July 1965, a medical evaluation was conducted and found you to be 

physically disqualified for active duty due to hypertension and you were directed to return to 

your Reserve unit.  On 10 August 1965, the Chief, Bureau of Medicine and Surgery determined 

you were not physically qualified for active duty or retention in the U.S. Naval Reserve by 






